
Treasurer’s Report for August 2019 TBI Admin Meeting. 

Callum Black our book-keeper is now a Chartered Accountant having passed his final exams

Callum has prepared the books for FY 2018-19 and after a further iteration will send to Melissa Maclennon.  Melissa will no longer be available for inspecting our accounts after this year, so a new book auditor will be prepared.

Callum reminds us that a Report of the Year will be required from he Convenor to accompany the accounts for Companies House etc.

All current outstanding invoices are in the system.

Our bank and deposit account has of today a balance of over £29,200

At the end of last Financial Year that figure was £28,564 so in four months assets are up £600.

The Profit and Loss Account for FY 2018/9 shows a profit over the year of £2718 against a profit the previous year of £1808.

In 2018/8 our income was £13,266 and Expenditure £10,547.  THIS IS THE TURNOVER TBI HAS GENERATED.  The figures for the previous year were £14,067 and £12,259.  This is our impact on the local economy.

The major profit making initiatives of TBI are the Markets and Potato Day.  All have had an excellent year (especially with the addition of the Fortrose Market)

For comparison, the profit for the Markets in 2017/8 was £700 and in 2018/9 £2000

For comparison the profit from Potato Day in 2017/8 was £800 and in 2018/9 £2050

Membership Fees are no longer charged but a donation when renewing or becoming a member is appreciated. In 2017/8 donations (and membership subscriptions) added £2426 to TBI funds and in 2018/9 £1544. 

Julian Paren


